
September 9, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of

the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors.

Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner, Chris Bisbee, Paul

Hollman and Robert Swanson.  

Sal Fedele stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as items

were being discussed and before each vote. 

Steve Rathmann made a motion to adopt the minutes from the August 12  meeting. Kevinth

Bartlett seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed. 

Chris Bisbee reported that the roads were in good shape. Washboarding on the roads was

discussed. There was not enough moisture to lock up the fine material. Grading is being

done. Rain is coming. Five hundred feet of tile was installed on Finn Road today, with

twenty-five hundred feet total to be installed. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to approve the contract with Shingledecker Welding to perform

repairs to the New Road and Wilson Road pipes. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public

comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt Resolution 2019-15 approving the application to Erie

County Liquid Fuels for partial reimbursement of the State Line Bridge Inspection fees.

Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Steve Rathmann made a motion to approve application to the Dirt & Gravel Roads

Program for Driving Surface Aggregate (DSA) to be placed on Finn Road and Plum Road.

He also recommended approval of up to $ 10,000.00 cash match for each application. Sal

Fedele seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Nothing to report on Recycling.

Duane Hull would be at the Park on Tuesday to create the remaining two rain gardens. The

wet areas will be tiled. The spindle cap for the mower needs ordered. 

No questions on Zoning permits issued.

Nothing from the Planning Commission.

Nothing from the Fire Department or Emergency Management Coordinator.

Renee Wagner had prepared and presented a chart of uses, listing permitted and

conditional uses for each zoning district. The Board and Planning Commission would

review.  

An executive session was held from 7:22 until 7:58.

Sal Fedele stated that the reason for the executive session was to discuss the results from

letters sent regarding violations of the Nuisance Ordinance and Zoning Ordinance. Legal

action to be taken was discussed with Attorney Kurt Sundberg by phone. 

Steve Rathmann made a motion to send a Zoning Ordinance Enforcement Notice to Robert

Swanson regarding operation of a salvage yard. Sal Fedele seconded. No public comment

was made. Motion carried unanimously.

Steve Rathmann made a motion to send a Nuisance Ordinance violation notice to Patrick

Kloss. Sal Fedele seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

No interest in schools or seminars. 



No questions on correspondence.

No final public comment was made. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 2893 through 2919

and PLGIT 10417 through 10434. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was made.

Motion carried unanimously.

Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Kevin Bartlett seconded. No public comment was

made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner

Secretary


